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BACK IN 1979 
Australian Prime Minister 

Malcom Fraser 

US President 

Jimmy Carter 

Our Pope Archbishop of Sydney 

John Paul II Cardinal Freeman 

This year is the 40th anniversary of the work of the Ephpheta Centre!! This is a wonderful 

achievement for our deaf community. So much has happened over the last 40 years since 

the Ephpheta Centre was established in 1979 ï that we should be proud of and which we 

will celebrate! See our new logo for the year above! For more details please see page 8! 

World Population 
 

4.29 BILLION 

Average Cost 
 

54c for a loaf of bread 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What was on at the movies 
 

Star Trek: Motion Picture 
 

Mad Max 
 

Alien 
 

Kramer VS Kramer 
 

Rocky II 

What was on TV 
 

Little House on the Prairie 
 

The Waltons 
 

60 Minutes 

 

M*A*S*H 
 

Prisoner 

FASHION 
 

Clothes for men and women 
were very different!  
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The year 2019 is here! 2018 is 

gone. Happy New Year to you 

all! 

Droughts. Hot Weather. Crazy 

Winds. Letôs pray for support for 

the struggling farmers and 

animals in Australia. Australia is 

a land of extremes. Opportunities. Struggles. 

That is why community spirit is very important. 

Faith helps us get going. Hope helps us get 

going. Community support helps us get going. 

NDIS (National Disability Insurance Scheme) is 

still rolling out all over Australia. Lots of deaf 

people have signed up. We have different 

plans. We have different needs. We have 

different NDIS packages. Some get big 

packages. Some get small packages. There is 

an active NDIS page on Facebook for deaf 

people to share their issues, experiences, and 

tips. Deaf Society is available to support you. 

Other organisations are available to help you. 

Ephpheta Centre is not an NDIS registered 

provider. We are just a small Catholic 

organisation dedicated to making lives easier 

for our deaf community. We do our best! We try 

our best. We are grateful that many deaf, hard 

of hearing, and deafblind people who enjoy 

being at events organised by Ephpheta. Thank 

you all. 

Back to NDIS. I am self managed. It means I 

look after invoices for the services I request 

from service providers especially interpreting 

services and I make payments on my own. I 

enjoy this process. It is not perfect. There are 

not enough Auslan interpreters. We as deaf 

people need to look at alternatives. We need to 

work together with NDIS and make it a better 

service for all of us. 

The Ephpheta Centre was officially launched in 

August, 1979. So this year we will celebrate 40 

years of the Ephpheta Centre! Stay tuned for a 

program of events this year. 

As always, please let me or the Ephpheta team 

know your ideas, your feedback, and stories in 

Auslan. My door is open. Be Open. 
 

Peace be with you. Over and out. 

David. 

 

Hi everyone ï hope that you 

had a peaceful and happy 

Christmas and New Year. 

I have recently had some time 

to reflect on what it is that 

makes our Catholic community 

and the Ephpheta Centre such a special place. 

This has been both when I have been wearing 

my ñEphpheta hatò and in thinking about some 

things which have been happening at home. I 

have been struck again and again by peopleôs 

extraordinary kindness and concern. 

Being the queen of Google  I have been 

doing some reading online and found this quote 

which said it well: 

ñWe Catholics are a body of people, a 

community, a family with a story, a history, a 

purpose who believe in Jesus Christ, the Son of 

God. We share a common vision for life, seek 

to live in a spirit of love, not just a social club, 

not just a group of likeminded people, not just a 

welfare agency, or a spiritual fill-up station, but 

a life-long love relationship, alive in the Spirit of 

Christ, a people with a mission to proclaim 

Jesus to the world, share our life with others, so 

that the world may believe and share our joy. 

Jesus said... 'This is my commandment: love 

one another as I have loved you. There is no 

greater love than this, to give one's life for his 

friends.' (John 15:12-13)ò.  

(http://www.catholicaustralia.com.au/church-in-australia/the-catholic-

community). 

So as we launch into the year of the Ephpheta 

Centreôs 40th anniversary, as we celebrate the 

highs and maybe reflect on the lows ï my 

prayer is that we be united as a community in 

love. Thank you to each of you for all that you 

do and what you bring to Ephpheta and the 

community ï and hereôs to a great year. 

 

Until next time,  

Liz 

http://www.catholicaustralia.com.au/church-in-australia/the-catholic-community
http://www.catholicaustralia.com.au/church-in-australia/the-catholic-community
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Congratulations and thank you to the Ephpheta Centre, the Catholic deaf 

community and all our beloved companions on this 40 year anniversary. 

An odd thought popped into my head 

recently; that if anyone wanted 

candidates to pioneer the colonisation 

of Mars, they might like to ask the 

Deaf community. There they will find many 

trailblazing, resilient, compassionate, and patient 

individuals, who donôt mind very extended periods of 

socialisation and are remarkably quick to pick up new 

technology. 

When the brothers Saints Cyril and Methodius took the faith to Moravia, they invented some 

written language to assist in communication. I wonder if they might be good patron saints for the 

Deaf community who are constantly shaping their own language. Do you have difficulty 

communicating on Mars? Never mind, signs can be seen from far away, do not require an 

atmosphere, and new ones can always be created for special circumstances! 

Deaf people are used to working to provide for better access and bridging the gap. Much of their 

work has been to considerately prepare the way for people they have never met and their 

compassionate support for one another makes their community particularly strong. They have the 

patience of saints. And, oh my, are they resilient! 

This all can be said of the small Catholic Deaf community at Ephpheta these 40 years. The 

gratitude of the Catholic Deaf community at Ephpheta is another, somewhat unique way that they 

show their love for God and their neighbour. Their 

regular, heartfelt thank-youôs could melt a stone.  

These past four years as chaplain, I have seen these 

virtues piercing through mountains of struggle and 

deserts of isolation. I have seen some who have 

persevered so patiently, and could have readily 

prayed with the prophet Simeon, ñAt last, Lord, you 

can let me, your servant, go in peaceò. May they rise 

to the fullness of life in the kingdom. 

I donôt know if a Deaf expedition to Mars is likely 

anytime soon, but we probably have our hands full right now anyway. The mission of persevering 

in faith, love, and hope with our little community at Ephpheta is already a big one. It has seen its 

triumphs and tragedies, heroes and villains, joys and sufferings. May Ephpheta keep its faith, 

compassion, and sincere gratitude. May our prayers flare up brightly and constantly for all at 

Ephpheta, past and present. May we always forgive one another and so grow closer to God. 

On behalf, Iôm sure, of very many priests, religious, seminarians and faithful who have had the 

privilege of serving the Deaf community, thank-you and congratulations to Ephpheta on her 40th 

anniversary!  

 

 

May God bless you and send His Mother Mary to guide you all your days, 

Father Michael. 
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How did you first join the Ephpheta Centre? 

I first joined as a volunteer. It was after one of our deaf 

Catholic community weekends at Leura and Sister Helen 

Gaffey asked me if I would like to join as a volunteer to 

the Ephpheta Centre to help with the newsletter.  This 

was around 1979 or 1980 when Ephpheta was at 

Paddington. Jenny Hannan was also a volunteer at 

Ephpheta at this time. 

We looked after the newsletter mailout on 

Fridays. I remember that it always took a 

long time! Sometimes I would help if there 

were special meetings where people would 

come from all over Australia ï I would help 

with preparing morning tea, lunches and 

afternoon tea.  

After we moved to Lewisham, Mary Caruana 

asked me if I would like to work there 2 days a week. This was helping in the office, taking 

communion to deaf people and helping with pastoral visits. I remember that we sometimes had 

a bowling group ï we would have about 15 deaf people as a special activity. I remember there 

was so much work when we moved to Lewisham. We had a lot 

of volunteers come to help us with fixing up the building and 

cleaning up. Shirley Carroll also started with us when we were 

at Lewisham. I remember when we started the craft group ï it 

started with about 5 people and then, as more people started to 

learn about it, the numbers grew and grew.  

We also had games 

days and we started 

a hard of hearing 

prayer group.  

We then moved to Flemington and it was around this 

time that I decided to retire as a paid member of 

staff. Nola Lawler took over my role but I still 

continued to be involved with craft group and some 

pastoral visits. 

has been a wonderful member of the Ephpheta team and deaf 

community since Ephpheta began!  

Murreall has given so generously of her time and kind spirit in all of these years. Everyone who 

comes to the Ephpheta Centre knows Murreall and knows what a kind and gentle person that 

she is. We thank her for her time, her generosity, her love, and her wonderful baking!  
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What role has the Ephpheta Centre had in your life? 

I was first involved with the 

Catholic Deaf Association 

when I moved to Sydney when 

I was 24. This then led to my 

involvement with the Ephpheta 

Centre and I was involved with 

CDA and Ephpheta for many 

years. 

Because I never had children, I often thought about what I should do with 

my life. I felt that God was wanting me to do something in my life, I felt 

that God was calling me to volunteer with the Ephpheta Centre. Through 

my involvement with Ephpheta I met so many different people and I really enjoyed doing this. I 

enjoyed meeting so many different people and many people became my friends. I remember 

meeting one deaf lady, she had never been to school. I remember spending many months 

trying to teach her sign language ï it was very difficult. But I was always happy to try to help 

people ï I always felt that Jesus was with me when I was trying to help people.  

 

What changes have you seen at the Ephpheta 

Centre over the years? 

I have seen a lot of 

changes since I first joined 

the Ephpheta Centre. We 

used to have many people 

involved in our signing 

choir. We now have signed mass in a lot of different places and 

also we sometimes join with hearing parishes in integrated 

mass.  A lot of our community have grown older ï we used to 

have many more young people coming to Mass and to events. 

One of the benefits which I have seen is that we now have very good interpreters interpreting 

the Mass. 

I would love to see more young people coming to Mass and to continue the good work of the 

Ephpheta Centre. I hope and pray that Ephpheta will continue strongly into the future. 
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What was your first encounter with the Ephpheta centre 

and the deaf community? 

I met my first deaf person when I was 8 years old growing up in 

Braidwood. I met a young deaf boy my age who was home from 

school at St Gabrielôs in the Christmas holidays ï this was Jimmy 

Roberts. We made up our own signs to communicate with each 

other.  

I had decided to join the Christian Brothers when I was aged 16. 

On the same day that I entered the Brothers there was another 

young man who joined called Gerry McGrath. We looked very 

much alike and people kept calling us by each otherôs name. Over 10 years we had about 400 

cases of mistaken identity! People thought that we were brothers and even twins! 

I first went to St Gabrielôs school on 9 Sept 1953, I was 24 years old 

ï on month later my parents came along to see how I was going.  My 

mother was worried as she didnôt think I was patient enough to be 

teaching the deaf. She knew I was not a very patient young man and 

was prone to throwing tantrums! I said to her ñwell mum I will have to 

learn to be patient, I will need to learn from the deaf.ò I was at St 

Gabrielôs for 28 years. But I am still not very patient! 

 

What was your role at the Ephpheta Centre? What was your 

regular work? 

I first became involved with the Ephpheta Centre when it was in 

Paddington ï I had an interview with Fr Malone.  I worked for Ephpheta 

also when it moved to Lewisham and then to Flemington. I met many deaf 

people over the years ï I worked with deaf children in government 

schools in the deaf units, I would visit 3 or 4 schools a week. Teaching in 

the state schools was how I met many young deaf people ï after they left 

school, I helped many young deaf people become more independent.  I visited many deaf 

people in hospitals and in prisons. I also visited many deaf people in their home. There was a 

lot of travel!  I have kept in touch with many deaf people and their families throughout their 

lives.  

has had a long and loving 

relationship with the Catholic Deaf Community and the 

Ephpheta Centre for many years.  

In the year 2000 Br Reg received a Medal of the Order of 

Australia for his wonderful work. Reg has been an important 

part of the deaf community for many many years and so in our 

40th year of Ephpheta we went to see him at Concord and 

asked him a few questions!  

Reg is now 90 years old ï Reg is a friend to all in the community. We thank God for the gift of 

Reg in our lives and in the life of the deaf community and for his tireless love and work. 


